2016 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the January Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, January 10, 2019
10:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk
Council Member Danny Becton, Excused



Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes,




Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff
Council Appointed Citizen Member Kris Barnes




School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 10:22 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Mr. Jeter provided an explanation to the 2016 Board members regarding the pending lawsuit with the Property Appraiser’s Office.  He explained that an agreement has been reached for the 2016 & 2017 VABs, which would also affect the 2018 VAB.  A copy of the proposed settlement agreement was provided to the 2016, 2017 & 2018 Board members ahead of the meeting for their review.  The stipulation agreement states that the 2016, 2017 & 2018 VABs, VAB staff, Special Magistrates, the VAB Attorney, the Property Appraiser & his staff, as well as any other interested parties will attend a non-binding Joint Workshop conducted by the Department of Revenue (DOR), so long as the DOR agrees to conduct said workshop.  Chairman Wilson asked Jerry Holland, Property Appraiser, if he would like to make any comments.  Mr. Holland agreed with Mr. Jeter’s explanation and he expressed an intent and a desire that all parties approach the Workshop in “good faith.”  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve the settlement agreement for the 2016 VAB.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 4 – 0.
3. Chairman Crescimbeni asked if there was any other business before the Board, seeing none, the meeting was adjourned.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:26 AM.
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